JOINT COMMITTEE OF 

CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

Stanpit Village Hall 12th December 2006 at 7.30 pm

Present: Chairman Debbie Stephens (SAMRA); John White (Christchurch Citizens), Andy Glaser (Friars Cliff); Ken Clay (Friars Cliff); Peter Martin (Highcliffe); Nick Geary (SAMRA); Jim Biggin (West Christchurch);
Apologies: Roger Hamilton (West Christchurch)
Minutes: The Minutes of the committee meeting of 12th September 2006 were approved and signed by the Chairman. 
Matters Arising: the Secretary confirmed that at the meeting with CBC the question of the bus services to estates off the main roads had been raised. CBC had stated that the bus companies will only run more services if they receive a larger subsidy and CBC can’t afford that.
203. Treasurer’s Report: we have a cash balance of £142. Thanks were expressed for the work done by the Treasurer during 2006.

204. Delegate’s Reports: Town Centre Forum Steering Committee: nothing to report as no meeting has been held even though the public consultation concerning the redevelopment of Druitt Gardens is proceeding. A lack of funds is going to be problematic. A petition has been raised requesting the partial closure of The Cloisters car park at night to mitigate disturbance to residents caused by users.
205. Delegates’ Reports: Christchurch Community Partnership: no meeting has been held. 
206. Delegate’s Reports: Community Safety Action Group: the CBC representative has resigned. Nothing else to report.
207. Delegates Reports: Bournemouth International Airport: the draft master plan has been issued for consultation and appears to be sensible when looked at in isolation. There is some conflict with the Regional Planning Authority and DCC who have confirmed there is no budget for improvements to the surrounding road system. The potential impact of the 2012 Olympics at Weymouth is not mentioned.
208. Christchurch Citizens: the redevelopment of the Kings Arms Hotel has been resurrected. It was resolved that the secretary will write to CBC planning department to formally object to the plans as submitted.
209. Friars Cliff Report: no current problems.
210. Highcliffe Report: the Baker proposals for local planning are very serious. 
211. SAMRA: CBC successfully removed travellers from Mudeford Quay in November. The Stanpit Marsh Management Plan is progressing satisfactorily
212. West Christchurch: the Environment Agency has bombarded the area with frightening letters telling people their houses are in danger from flooding. The Echo has been alerted and is investigating. 
213. Hampshire Minerals and Waste Strategy. It was unanimously resolved that Peter Martin of Highcliffe will represent us at the public examination and any related meetings.

214. Hurn Waste Disposal Plant: the secretary updated attendees on developments. DCC have now agreed to meet us in the New Year. We have questioned their overall strategy of “pioneering” as being high risk and high cost; the role of Bournemouth Corporation; their awareness of the latest technology that may well supplant MBT; their refusal to view Hurn in a holistic manner; their inability to produce a cost and benefit analysis showing a prudent way forward

215. Christchurch Job Centre: it was resolved that the Secretary will write to CBC Council Leader to object to the closure of this office and its merger with Bournemouth. 

216. The meeting closed at 9.05pm. Next meeting 14th March at 7.30pm.
